December 29, 2008

Dear Friends:

I just got home from another six days in the hospital. As a result, I had a conversation with Joel Hirschberg, my doctor.

He said that I have a good brain while I continue to get weaker. Every time I get out of the hospital, I'm weaker than the time before. We're not there yet, but one of these times, we will say that the effort doesn't match the result. Then they'll just let me die. I'm already having a hard time getting around and talking.

I'm not sure I'll be able to write any more update letters like this. I wanted to write and send my love and thanks.

Remember, life is life and it is worth fighting for!

All my best.

Chuck